
American Coach Chapter of FMCA 

General Membership Meeting 

Perry, Georgia 

March 11, 2019 
 
President Ray Shea called the ACC General Membership Meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Board members present: 

 Ray Shea, President 
 Pauline Shea, Treasurer 
 Linda Coleman, Secretary 
 Bruno Borin, Eastern Area Director 
 Doty Graham, Central Area Director 
 Jim Graham, Past President 
 Steve Coleman, Alternate National Director 
 
Topics discussed: 

1.  Secretary Linda Coleman submitted for file the minutes from the last General Membership meeting 
which was held in Gillette, Wyoming.  This report was approved by the membership. 
 

2. The treasurer’s report submitted by Pauline Shea indicated that there is currently a balance of 
$22,669.63 in the Chapter Bank Account with liabilities of $7,618.13 for a net total of $15,051.50. 
This report was approved by the membership. 

 
3. Membership Chairman Pauline Shea indicated that there are currently 148 members on the roster 

with 43 being delinquent with respect to dues.  Members were encouraged to assist in recruiting new 
members. Also mentioned was FMCA currently has 78,508 active accounts (memberships). 

 
4. Central Area Director Doty Graham gave an update on the upcoming rally to be held in Minot, North 

Dakota, August 9 – 12 at the Roughrider Campground. 
 

5. Eastern Area Director Bruno Borin gave an update on the current rally, and a discussion was held 
concerning the procedure to be used to caravan to the FMCA rally. 

 
6. Past President Jim Graham conducted the election.  Nominations from the floor were requested and 

encouraged.  In lieu of additional nominees the following slate was then elected by acclamation for a 
two-year term of office. 

 
President:  Ray Shea 
Vice President:  Bruno Borin 
Treasurer:  Pauline Shea 
Secretary:  Linda Coleman 
Eastern Area Director:  Jean Borin 
Central Area Director:  Doty Graham 
Western Area Director:  Willie Morris 
National Director:  Steve Coleman 
Alternate National Director:  Jim Graham 
 

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m. 
 

Respectively submitted, 
Linda Coleman, Secretary 


